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SNRW is a unit of the Nevada
Federation of Republican Women.

We are a Political Action
Committee (PAC), working

at the grassroots level to get out
the vote for Republican

candidates. We also devote our
attention to educating voters on

matters concerning
Douglas County, Nevada,

and our nation.
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Next SNRW Monthly Meeting
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 12

The Rumbler

When an Elephant Talks, Everyone Listens

DOORS OPEN  11:30 A.M. MEETING AT NOON
C.O.D. CASINO, MINDEN

October 2022

The Rumbler

Sierra Nevada Republican Women

Let's make crime illegal again!

TO SAVE YOUR SPOT:
Please Contact: Sally Grant  at

 805-377-8044 or Email:
SierraNVRepWomen@gmail.com

$5 FEE INCLUDES
BEVERAGES BRING YOUR

OWN LUNCH
RESERVATIONS

REQUIRED

Next SNRW Monthly Meeting
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 12

A practicing attorney for 20 years, Sigal Chattah, pledges to
put her experience to work and be guided by the law and the
Constitutions of the United States and Nevada, not partisan

politics or special interests.  Join us at this meeting
to hear where she stands on such important issues as:

• Protecting Nevadans’ lawful right to keep and bear arms
under the U.S. and Nevadan Constitutions

• Defending the right to freedom of conscience and
religious practice whenever, wherever

• Upholding the Constitutional rights to peaceable
assembly and petition the government for a redress of

grievances, so our voice can always be heard

Joins us via video
conferencing
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President
Sondra Condron
775-782-9534
scondron@charter.net

1ST V.P., Programs
Sharla Hales
775-450-5046
sharlahales@gmail.com

2nd V.P., Treasurer
Jacie Peters
775-901-1898
sierranvrepwomen
@gmail.com

Recording Secretary
Nancy Jarvis
775-721-9070
nancyjarvis48@gmail.com

Corresponding Secretary
Jan Muzzy
j.muzzy@icloud.com

Immediate
Past President
Mary Porter
775-782-8098
maryatmaa@gmail.com
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Note: President is a ex-officio (voting)
member of all Committees (but not
counted in a quorum) except for
Nominating.

SNRW’S
EXECUTIVE BOARD

October
10/04 SNRW Board Meeting, 3:30

p.m. Republican HQ., G-rville
10/05 DCRW Lunch Meeting, 11

a.m. Vly. Christian Fellowship
10/10 Columbus Day
10/12 SNRW Meeting 11:30 a.m.,

C.O.D. Casino, Minden
10/13 DCRCC Meeting 7 p.m., Elks

Lodge, Gardnerville
10/14 DCRW Fall Frolic Fund-raiser

5-8 p.m. DC Community &
Sr. Ctr.,  Gardnerville (see
pg. 11)

10/31  Halloween

            Like Us On

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

11/09 SNRW Meeting 11:30 a.m.,
C.O.D. Casino, Minden

11/10 DCRCC Meeting 7 p.m.,
Elks Lodge, Gardnerville

11/11 Veteran’s Day
11/24 Thanksgiving Day

December
12/06 SNRW Board Meeting,

3 p.m., Republican HQ.,
Gardnerville

12/07 DCRW Meeting, 11 a.m.
Valley Christian Fellowship

12/08 DCRCC Meeting 7 p.m.,
Elks Lodge, Gardnerville

12/14 SNRW Meeting 11:30 a.m.,
C.O.D. Casino, Minden

12/19 Hanukkah Begins
12/21 Winter Begins
12/25 Christmas Day

November 2022
11/01 SNRW Board Meeting,

3 p.m., Republican HQ.,
Gardnerville

11/02 DCRW Lunch Meeting, 11 am
Valley Christian Fellowship

11/06 Daylight Saving Time Ends
11/08 ELECTION DAY

A Note to Voters:
          Please be aware that during the recent Primary Elec-
tion, considerable taxpayer dollars were used to facilitate
the Mail-In Ballot Voting Program. If you wish to vote in
person and not receive a mail ballot for future elections,
please opt out to help reallocate these valuable resources.
Visit: GoVoteDouglas.com to opt out .

—Amy Burgans
Douglas County Clerk Treasurer
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to help.
Now is an important time for Sierra Nevada

Republican Women to get involved in making
Nevada Red again. We can remain effective in
supporting qualified Republican candidates by
keeping informed, volunteering where needed,
bringing in new members, and supporting the
Republican candidates in any way necessary to
get them elected. It is our time!

Stay engaged and stay connected; the Repub-
lican Party needs you!

Blessings, Sondra

September finally arrived with blue skies
and cooler days as we move into Octo-
ber. Time passes so quickly, and the
election will be here before we know it.
This is when Republicans work so hard
making phone calls, walking precincts,
and distributing door-hangers around
Douglas County. If you would like infor-
mation on how you could continue supporting our Repub-
lican candidates, call me, and I will contact your precinct
captain.

Our September meeting was very informative. The six
school board candidates were invited to express their
opinions and views on our education system's issues. Nicol
Herris, NvFRW 2nd Vice President of the NvFRW and
President of the Reno Republican Women, did an out-
standing job moderating the debate. We wish to thank her
for taking the time out of her busy schedule to assist us.
The 2023 SNRW membership drive starts in October. It is
time for you to re-apply for SNRW membership and invite
a friend to join us. See Jacie Peters to renew.

Our October meeting will be a busy time with Candi-
date Sigal Chattah joining us via ZOOM to discuss her goals
as Nevada State Attorney General; plus, it will be our last
meeting before the election in November. Plan on coming
to support your Republican candidates and connecting
with fellow Republicans. Our Nominating Committee
Chair, Pat Smith, will present a slate of SNRW 2023 candi-
dates.

The deadline to turn in Republican Female Entrepre-
neur of the Year applications is October 15. For your
convenience, an application form is included on page 4 of
this newsletter. Jann Fargnoli will present the award at our
November meeting. Please suggest someone if you
haven't sent in an entrepreneur's name.

A State Fall meeting is coming up in Las Vegas on October
21-22. It is presented by the  NvFRW and is always very
educational and uplifting. I strongly encourage all of you to
go. Please go to website nvrrw.com to register.

Alice Garcia is our SNRW Chaplain. She is looking for
more members to volunteer to give the invocation at our
monthly luncheon. If that is something you might be
interested in, please let me know, and I will connect you
with Alice. She would certainly appreciate anyone willing
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Membership has been busy,
busy, busy! New Members
gathered at my home in Au-
gust for a New Member
Brunch. We all had a great
time getting to know each
other.

At the beginning of Sep-
tember, we had a Membership Recruitment
Reception at C.O.D. Casino. While it was a
small gathering, we truly enjoyed meeting
prospective new members and already had
two attendees come to our September
General Meeting. Please don't forget that
you are always welcome to bring a friend to
any of our gatherings; just make sure you
send your rsvp to
SierraNvRepWomen@gmail.com.

Please join us as we welcome new Associ-
ate Member Barbara Kirk! Barbara is the
Treasurer for the Nevada Federation of
Republican Women. Our membership cur-
rently stands at 81 Members and 63 Associ-
ate Members.

Regards,
Jacie Peters

SNRW 2nd V.P. Membership
SNRW Treasurer
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Please see the nomination form and details below. The nominee must be a female business owner and
registered Republican. The Nominee's business can be a sole proprietorship, a partnership, a franchise, self-
employed, or an independent contractor. All nominees are invited to the November 16 meeting at C.O.D.
Casino, with no charge. Attention SNRW Club members: Please take advantage of this great way to recognize
the extraordinary women in our community. Thank you for taking the time and initiative to make this Award
possible.
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Your Club Needs You!
Our  Nominations

Committee, chaired by Pat
Smith, is busy recruiting our
Club members as chairper-
sons for board positions for
2023.

We need your help! Do
you have a little time and a
willingness to help our club
continue to Ride the Red
Wave in 2023?
Quick Facts:

1. Board Meetings -
Each board has the flexibility
to establish its monthly
meeting date and time. The
2022 Board of Directors
currently meets on the
Tuesday of the week before the General Meeting
from 3-4:30 p.m. We now gather at the Republican
Headquarters in Minden. But in years past, we have
met in the evenings; we have met at lunchtime. We
have also posted the meeting locations to gather at
various board members' homes.

2. Typical Time Commitment-
a. Monthly board meetings - 1-2 hours
b. Monthly general meetings - 2 hours
c.    Additional time requirements depend on
the  role.

3. Is Experience necessary? No, not at all. We
come from a strong line of female leaders willing to
sit with you, especially during your first few months
in office! Character counts; we can teach you the
skills to do the job.

4. Shy? Would you rather be a behind-the-
scenes kinda gal?   Great! Our two secretary posi-
tions are more on the "quiet side.” Our Reservations
Chair or Chairs would be great if you are organized
and can regularly check the mail; plus, you only need
to check people in at the beginning of the meeting,
and you are done!

5. What if you travel during specific times of the
year?  No problem.  We understand and we are here
to help. Going on a fab vacation and leaving your

phone at home? No prob-
lem, any of us can jump in
and cover for you!

Nominations are being
accepted for the following
positions:
Board Positions:
President - The guiding
force that makes the organi-
zation successful in all its
endeavors.
1st VP - Program Chair -
Primarily responsible for
developing interesting and
educational programs.
Engages with board mem-
bers to determine interest
levels and gain contact

information to invite speakers to meetings.
2nd VP - Membership - Responsible for maintaining
and growing club membership database. Responsible
for the monthly report due to the Nevada Federation
of Republican Women. We have a candidate who has
come forward to assist in this position.
Treasurer - Responsible for the financial upkeep of
the group and reporting as necessary to the Sec of
State. Works with the 2nd VP - Membership to pre-
pare the monthly reports for the Nevada Federation
of Republican Women. We have a candidate who has
come forward to assist in this position.
Recording Secretary -  Responsible for the minutes of
Board and General Meetings.
Corresponding Secretary - Responsible for the club’s
correspondence, including thank you letters. Ideally
would also assist with checking the club's mailbox and
sending out necessary communication via email for
the club.
High Alert Need - Chair Position Reservations Chair
and ideally a partner. Responsible for collecting
reservations for various club events. Works with the
1st VP to secure the meeting venue space and meet
room setup needs.

Please help continue our legacy of fighting for
what's right for Nevada!

If you are willing to
help continue our

legacy of fighting for
what's right for

Nevada, please talk to
Nominations Chair Pat
Smith or committee

members; Jacie
Peters, Sally Grant,
Charlene Close, or

Judy Bergandi.
Thank you!
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By Mary Porter

My journey with
Barbara and Don
began over sixteen

years ago. We met  at St. Gall
Catholic Church. Over the
span of time, it became
obvious how dedicated they
were to community service.

They either participated or
served as executive directors
on numerous nonprofit
boards such as Sierra Nevada
Republican Woman. Barbara
served as President, First Vice
President and Membership Chair
and Don was always in the back-
ground helping in any way he could
to make our fundraisers a success;
St. Gall Catholic Church, Interna-
tional Footprint Association and
the Carson Valley Community Food
Closet.

While members of the food
closet, Barbara and Don worked
diligently to help achieve the goal
of financing and erecting the now
existing CVCFC building. Don
served as President of the food
closet during the time of planning,
fundraising and constructing the
CVCFC building. What an achieve-
ment! Barbara served as Vice
President of the food closet after
Don resigned as President.

This is only the tip of the ice-
berg of the dedication Barbara and
Don have given back to our com-
munity of Douglas County. I will

Below are tributes to Barbara and Don McRoberts for their contributions to SNRW
and Douglas County. We are sending them off to Boise, Idaho with our love.

miss them beyond what words can
express—until we meet again.
Cynthia Sawyer

I have so many memories of
Don and Barbara that it’s hard to
just narrow them down. The
biggest or most impactful memory
is when I was having a rough time
many years ago. Work was stress-
ful and life was just tough.  Barbara
came up to me and asked if I
needed a “mom” hug.   I respond-
ed, “Yes.” And boy was that the
best hug!

Over the years Barbara and Don
filled the role of my Nevada par-
ents and I got to be their Nevada
daughter.   I’ll miss them dearly but
am so thankful that they moved
near my biological parents so I’ll
still get to see them often! 
Jacie Peters

Thinking of Barbara and her
contributions, as long as I have
known her, has been great.  I first

met Barb at the Women
Society at St. Gall.  She was
active in it and was President
and held different offices
there.  Then she was volun-
teering as Lector with her
husband, Don for years. 

When I joined SNRW, there
was Barbara again, as an
officer and active member.  I
know she was very active in
the food closet also.  God bless
Barbara and Don as they make

this new journey and new life.  
Rita Hill

Carson Valley is losing a great
couple. Both Barb and Don McRob-
erts have been key figures in our
community.  As VP of Programs,
then President of SNRW, Barb was
always ready to take on any chal-
lenge with a smile and lots of
enthusiasm.

During our  St. Pat’s dinners she
was the first one donning an apron
to  prepare the corned beef at 7
a.m., and she and Don were the
last ones to leave after cleanup.
Both have also volunteered and
been on the board of the food
closet, and Don was our newsletter
and web master for Footprinters.
We wish them well on their new
adventure but they will be sorely
missed.
Pat Smith

I had the privilege to get to
know Barbara about six years ago
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when I started serving on the
SNRW board. She was the Presi-
dent and I was Corresponding
Secretary. We met at her house for
the meetings and she made the
food. What I remember most is her
excellent soups and her fantastic
cookies. I always looked forward to
board meeting day!

Since that time, Barbara and I
have worked on many projects
together: St. Patrick’s Day Dinner
and SNRW garage sale just to name
a few. She was a very hard worker
and fun to be around. We had
many laughs and shared many
stories. Barbara was kind, consider-
ate, and professional. I will miss
her sweet smile and wish her a
wonderful future on her new
adventure! Thank you for being
you, Barbara!
Sondra Condron

Barb always delights me. She
manages to be simultaneously
cheerful and realistic, kind to
everyone while also calling out
nonsense when she sees it. She is
endlessly supportive of efforts
made in support of SNRW, and
supportive of individuals. I have
missed her and will continue to
miss her.
Sharla Hales

Barb devoted a tremendous
amount of time and energy over
the years to SNRW.  She served on
my Board in a couple of positions
while I was President.  She always
gave 110% to whatever she was
doing and could always be depend-
ed upon to do whatever was
asked.  She went on to become
President and as Past President
worked as hard or harder on
helping the Board and Club suc-

cessfully raise funds for Repub-
lican candidates. I worked closely
with her and Don on several St.
Patrick’s Dinners. They turned over
a room of their house for door
prizes/raffle gifts, planned,
shopped, cooked, ran the fund-
raising effort for the St. Patrick’s
Dinner and 9/11 Dinners.  She will
absolutely be missed, but I wish
her and Don wonderful new
adventures.
Nancy Jarvis

What do salt and pepper have
in common? They are always
together in the kitchen, they are
the mainstays in cooking, and food
always tastes a little bit better with
a sprinkle of salt and pepper.

Barbara and Don McRoberts
have been the salt and pepper in
our community. Both have been
active in SierraNevada Republican
Women for many years—whether
in the kitchen preparing the St.
Patrick’s Dinner at St. Gall, pouring
at the bar, providing items to be
auctioned off. One item they
donated was a multi-course dinner
at their home; whoever won that
item got a real treat—Barbara is a
gourmet cook!

One of the times I enjoyed most
was when the SNRW Executive
Board met at the McRoberts
home. She served delicious soups
and desserts. And the best part
was the sharing of her  recipes.

Don is an excellent wood
craftsman. He made wood and
acrylic barrel pens that he donated
to various SNRW fundraisers. Each
one was always special; some were
patriotic, others were in swirling
colors, some were inlaid
wood patterns. All were meticu-
lously made. Both Don and Barbara
have servant’s hearts. They were

active in many local charities and
will be sorely missed. However
they will be the added salt and
pepper in their new community.

Barbara and Don, it has been a
pleasure to work with you over the
years. You both have been wonder-
ful  examples of giving, caring and
compassion. May God bless you in
this new chapter in your lives.
Jan Muzzy

What else can be said? For my
part I often have wondered wheth-
er I would have signed on as a
candidate for Programs VP in 2017
if Barb had not already signed on
as a candidate for  Club President. I
learned so much from her. She is
kind, thoughtful and goal-oriented,
yet unassuming. It was wonderful
to get to know Don who was
always there with a helping hand.
His work in the establishment of
our new Food Closet building was
amazingly  blessed.

—Mary Porter

Nevada still observes
the anniversary of

 Christopher Columbus'
arrival to

America on October 12,
1492.

Celebrated on
October 10 this year.
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 (cont’d.)
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SNRW Sept.14, 2022 Douglas County School Board Debate, Susan Jansen District #2,
David Burns District #7, Katherine Dickerson District #6, Robbe Lehmann, District #2,
Roberta Butterfield District #7, Heather Jackson District #6

 -8-
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MINUTES
SIERRA NEVADA REPUBLICAN WOMEN

September 14, 2022 Luncheon Meeting , C.O.D. Casino, Minden, Nevada

(continued next page)

Callto order: The regularly sched-
uled meeting of SNRWwas called
to order at 11:56 a.m., Wednesday,
September 14, 2022 by the Presi-
dent, Sondra Condron at the C.O.D.
Casino in Minden, NV.  She wel-
comed everyone and reminded
members to silence their phones. 
The prayer was given by Associate
Member Lynn Muzzy, followed by
the salute to our great flag led by
Jim McKalip, Chairman of the
Douglas County Republican Central
Committee.   
Introductions:  President Condron
recognized attendingdignitaries:
Commissioner Chair Mark Gardner;
Clerk-Treasurer Amy Burgans;
JimMcKalip, Chairman of the
Douglas County Republican Central
Committee; SharlaHales, Douglas
County Commissioner Elect;
Brenda Robertson, President,
DouglasCounty Republican Women;
Garrett Tamagni, Election Integrity
Director; andNicol Herris, 2nd Vice
President of the Nevada Federa-
tion ofRepublican Women and
Moderator for today’s meeting. 
Program:  First Vice President
Sharla Hales commentedthat much
time, thought and effort went into
planning this meeting.  She, Jan
Muzzy and the Board worked hard
todevelop the format and ques-
tions for the six candidates for
School Board. Everyeffort was made
to insure questions were respectful
and transparent.  She then intro-
duced the moderator, 2ndVP for
NvFRW, who then reviewed the
process of the debate. She intro-
duced thesix school board candi-
dates: District 2 – Robbe Lehmann

and Susan Jansen; District6 -
Katherine Dickerson and Heather
Jackson; and District 7 – David
Burns andRoberta Butterfield.
 Nicol stated shewas honored to be
asked to moderate this very impor-
tant debate and commendedthe
Board for their gentle and profes-
sional manner in which this pro-
gram wasmanaged. She reviewed
the format and noted that because
of time constraint, therewould be
no time for questions from the
audience. Ms. Herris and the
candidateswere thanked for the
extremely informative and digni-
fied program. A copy of thescript,
format and questions is attached
to the original Minutes. Vice
President Hales reportedthat the
speaker for the next meeting will
be Sigal Chattah, candidate for
AttorneyGeneral.  VicePresident-
Membership: 2nd Vice President
Jacie Petersreported that there
were 33 guests attending today’s
meeting and welcomed themall
and encouraged them to join
SNRW.  Currently there are 81
members and 62 associates in
SNRW.   Ms. Peters reported
theWelcome Brunch for new
members was well attended and
all had a good time. Therewas a
small gathering for a recruitment
reception last week at COD Casino.
Treasurer:  Treasurer Jacie Peters
reported on thecurrent bank
balance, noting that after distribu-
tion of $21,500 to candidates,there
is still sufficient funding for ex-
penses for the remainder of the
year. 

Minutes: President Condron asked
for approval of theAugust 10
Minutes.  There being no correc-
tions to the Minutes of the August
10, 2022 meeting as printed in The
Rumbler were approved. 
Election Integrity: Sondra Condron
introduced GarrettTamagni, North-
ern Election Integrity Director for
the Republican Party of Nevada.
Mr. Tamagni discussed how mem-
bers of SNRW can help him help
and the State. He referred to the
election in Virginia last year where
the Republicansovercame all odds
and a Republican Governor was
elected.  The same thing could
happen here.  He urged members
to sign up for training to bea poll
watcher in the upcoming elections,
as well as work phone banks, walk
precinctsand in general support
the election process. Ms. Herris
noted thatrecently the Nevada
Federation of Republican Women
(19 clubs) won the national1st place
award for campaign hours, with in
excess of 330,000 hoursof phone
calls on behalf of Republican
candidates.  She urged the mem-
bers to keep up the good work.  
NewBusiness:  President Condron
reported on thefollowing: Alice
Garcia is the club Chaplain and
incharge of arranging the opening
prayer at the meetings.  She asked
for volunteers to contact her ifthey
would be interested in giving a
prayer at one of the meetings.·        
      The proposed Bylaw amend-
ments were distributed to all mem-
bers via email for voting.  A quorum
was received in favor of the amend-
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ments, which was ratified by the Executive Board at
their last meeting. She thanked all who responded to
the vote.·        

Items for the next edition of The Rumbler are due
to Anita Kornoff bySeptember 25th. 
Candidates: Sondra asked all candidates running for
election to introduce themselves:  Ken Gray – Assem-
bly, District 39;  Sharla Hales – Commissioner (unop-
posed); Heather Jackson, School Board – District 6;
Roberta Butterfield – School Board – District 7; Robbe
Lehmann – School Board – District 2; Katherine
Dickerson – School Board – District 6;   Susan Jensen –
School Board – District 2; David Burns – School Board –
District 7.   
Announcements:  DCRCC: 
•  Jim McKalip, Chairman of the DCRCC, statedthat the
Heritage Bar-B-Que at the Corley Ranch will be this
next weekend(9/17) and urged all to attend. 
• A drawing was held for a free ticket to the event,
won by Cheryl Knightly.  Assembly Candidate Ken Gray
generouslyoffered to match the ticket for the guest of
the winner.·        
• DCRWis having their fall fundraiser, Fall Frolic 1860’s
Style, on October 14th at the Community Center.  All
are invited.        
• Poll-Watchtraining will be at the Headquarters on
September 27th, 1:30 p.m. 
Adjournment:  There being no further business, the
meetingwas adjourned at 1:15 p.m.  

Nancy Jarvis, Recording Secretary

SEPTEMBER MEETING
MINUTES (con’td.)

PAID ADVERTISEMENT
BY ROBIN TITUS FOR NEVADA

VOTE STRAIGHT REPUBLICAN
THIS NOVEMBER 8th

      Our future depends upon it! The 2022 United
States elections will be held on Tuesday, November 8,
2022. During this midterm election, all 435 Houe of
Representative seats and 35 of the 100 seats in the
Senate will be contested. Thirty-nine state and terri-
torial gubernatorial and numerous other state and
local elections will also be contested. This will be the
first election affected by the redistricting that will
follow the 2020 census.
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Going to this year’s Nevada Day Parade?  How about starting the
day with Breakfast at the Governor’s Mansion?

This year the CCRW will hold its annual
Nevada Day Pancake Breakfast on Satur-
day, October 29, from 7 to 9:30 a.m., and
the public is invited.

Did you know that Republican groups
have been hosting the Nevada Day Pan-
cake Breakfasts for more than 30 years at
the Governor's Mansion? It began when
a newly formed group of  Young Republi-
cans came up with the idea to attract
new members. Later, in 1982 the Carson
City Republican Women's Club (CCRW)
took over the Republican tradition.

Local businesses donate most of the
food, and a licensed food handler pre-
pares a delicious breakfast of pancakes,
ham, scrambled eggs, orange juice, and
coffee—the Club members set up and
host the event. One hundred percent of
the money raised goes to provide a
$2,000 scholarship to a deserving local
high school senior.

This event offers guests a chance to
meet and talk with some of Nevada's
officeholders and potential candidates
and start their day at the parade with a
full belly.

No reservations required
pay at the door—$7 Adults

$4 Children under 10

LEARN MORE ABOUT NEVADA DAY

Since 1938, the Nevada Day Parade in Carson City has been an
annual coming together to celebrate Nevada’s heritage and the
founding of this great state on October 31, 1864! Make it a
weekend in Carson City with great events all weekend long!

Please visit website: visitcarsoncity.com/mopo to see more
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Governor’s Mansion
606 Mountain St, Carson City
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Support Our Advertisers

ADVERTISE IN THIS NEWSLETTER
FOR AS LITTLE AS $3.75 AN ISSUE!

You may buy an ad online at:
checkout.square.site/buy/

RFXND6UOZJBNQI6I4XIVJGZP
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Senator
James A. Settelmeyer (Dist. 17)
2388 Highway 395
Minden, NV 89423-8923
775-450-6114
James.Settelmeyer@
sen.statenv.us
Secretary:
Maureen Brower
Maureen Brower@sen.statenv.us

Assemblyman
Jim Wheeler
(District 39)
P.O. Box 2135
Minden, NV 89423-2135
775-450-6114
Jim.Wheeler@asm.statenv.us
Secretary:
Barbara Eiche
Barbara.eiche@asm.statenv.us

Congressman
Mark Amodei
Nevada U.S. Cong. Dist. 2
222 Cannon House
Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515
202-225-6155

Douglas County Manager
Patrick Cates
1594 Esmeralda Ave.
Minden, NV 89423
P.O. Box 218
Minden, NV 89423
Ph: 775-782-9821
Fax: 775-782-6255

ACHIEVEMENT
AWARD:
Mary Lou Gervie
Marie Schnock

ADVERTISING:
(Rumbler)
Rita Hill

ADVISORY:
Past Presidents

AMERICANISM:
Sharon O’Berg

AUDIT:
Pat Smith

BUDGET &
FINANCE:
Jacie Peters

BYLAWS:
Sally Grant

CAMPAIGN
CHAIR:
Mary Lou Gervie

CARING FOR
AMERICA:
Marie Schnock

CHAPLAIN:
Alice Garcia

CONSTITUTION/
EDUCATION:
OPEN

ENTREPRENEUR
AWARD:
Jann Fargnoli

HISTORIAN:
Mary Lou Gervie

HOTLINE/EMAIL
BLAST: Barbara
McRoberts

LEGISLATIVE:
Kathryn Zogorski

LITERACY:
Jan Vanderbur

MEMBERSHIP:
Jacie Peters

NEWSLETTER
EDITOR:
(GRAPHIC
DESIGN)
Anita Kornoff

NOMINATING:
Pat Smith

PARLIAMENTARIAN:
Kathryn Zogorski

PHOTOGRAPHER:
Donna Schehl

PROGRAM:
Sharla Hales

PUBLICITY/PR/
Pat Smith

PROTOCOL:
Jan Muzzy

RESERVATIONS/
LUNCHEON:
Sally Grant

ROSTER:
Jacie Peters

SPECIAL EVENTS:
Executive Board

SUNSHINE:
Rita Hill

VA/ MILITARY:
Marie Schnock

WAYS & MEANS
Jacie Peters

WELCOMING
COMMITTEE:

WEBSITE:
Rita Hill

YOUTH:
Mary Porter

SNRW COMMITTE CHAIRS
& MEMBERS

STATE OF NEVADA OFFICIALS

-14-

Sierra Nevada Republican
Women Support

PLEASE SEE MARIE SCHNOCK, CARING FOR AMERICA
CHAIRPERSON TO MAKE A DONATION.

2021 Board of
Commissioners

• Meets on the first Thursday
of the month in Minden, at
1 p.m., at Douglas County
Historic Courthouse.

• Meets on the third Thursday of
the month at 1:30 p.m., at Lake
Tahoe Transportation Center.

2021 County Commissioners
John Engels, Chairman

District 2
775-546-3171

jengels@douglasnv.us
Mark Gardner, Commissioner

District 3
775-781-1378

mgardner@douglasnv.us
Walt Nowosad, Vice Chairman

District 5
775-781-8575

wnowosad@douglasnv.us
Wesley Rice, Commissioner

District 4
775-546-3170

wrice@douglasnv.us
 Danny Tarkanian, Commissioner

District 1
775-781-1503

dtarkanian@douglasnv.us


